THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
September 10, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on September 10, 2019, in the Kernersville Public Services Building at 4:00 p.m.  The following members, constituting a quorum, were present: Jason Grubbs, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Doran Maltba, Treasurer/ 2nd Vice president, Anne Coltrane, Mark Chandler, Kim Herman, Wayne Mabe, Chandra Parker, Monte Long, Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President,  John Wolfe, ex officio,  and Molly Smith. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Bertha Prim, and Mark Chandler.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. 

Minutes for August 10, 2019, meeting electronically transmitted to all members, are attached to official minutes. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
             Jason Grubbs  greeted everyone and reported that a lot of great things are going on at the Museum.
Treasurer’s Report:

Doran Maltba, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over his report highlighting the following items.
      We have received $6,000 in pledges that will be recognized in the next report.
      Total Assets  $ 110,373.28

     Treasurer’s report was approved

  Executive Director’s Report:

  Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: attached to official minutes:
            Haunted House Walk is in cooperation with Krossroads Playhouse. The Walk will begin at the Museum.
            The Museum is selling tickets and will get a donation from Krossroads Playhouse.

            240 tickets sold in one week      

           Chicken stew shirts are $20. and Kelly showed the shirts to members.

.
     Kelly showed tobacco barn cards to be sold as follows: 2/$6. Or 6/$16.

Museum Development Committee: Doran Maltba reported the following information:
            $35,000 is currently needed for the Bellamy House.
Angie asked everyone to get their 5 business names to Kelly for Business Ask.
Community Development: Angie asked about chicken stew.

          Anne said that everyone has been contacted and we are waiting on volunteers from Woman’s Club. 
          Skating rink sponsorship packages are ready so let Kelly know and you can get a package.

Jason announced that there would be no breakout sessions today.

Old Business: None           
New Business:  Jason turned the meeting over to John Wolfe who announced the following proposal to the Board:
          An opportunity has arisen for the Museum started by Joe Pinnix and including Curtis Swisher and himself.

          A developer of residential housing has gone through Aldermen for zoning and is ready to start a subdivision.

          There is a time crunch involved so there is a need to make a decision.
          It includes a log cabin, smoke house, outhouse and barn to be moved.

          They looked at 4th of July Park next to the schoolhouse but the area is used for activities. They agreed that the Museum is the best sight for visibility with adults and children coming through.

          The buildings could be used for programming and exhibits. Space is the only concern.

          John handed out a map of the Museum property with buildings placed.

          The town has tried to acquire the property at the back of the Museum but can’t say for sure town can acquire it.

          There is a desire to also add the Piney Grove Schoolhouse.

          The cabin and outbuildings would be movable and not taken apart like the tobacco barn was.

          The cost could be $150,000-$200,000. Foundations and electricity would be needed.

          This project doesn’t need to interfere with any fundraisers and this would have to be worked out.

           If agreed upon, members of the Board and KHPS should be present at the October 1st Alderman meeting to show support.

          KHPS and the Museum could be brought together. KHPS could be used as volunteers and could do a lot for Museum programming and activities. This would promote Kernersville History.

          This would also be good for getting grants in the future. The buildings would be a draw for the communinity.

          Moving of the buildings can be arranged around the chicken stew and skating rink. The town has to get behind this and fund this to tell the developer.

          The Board and KHPS need to appear before the Board of Aldermen and start talking to them to show support. John felt that the Aldermen would support this project. 
          The Aldermen can put forth in the budget for preservation of the buildings.

John added that the developer said that he would hold the buildings to give us time to get everything together.

Wayne added that civic groups and churches could have fundraisers for this project and would bring the town together. Then, we could have a big celebration after the buildings are moved.

A motion by Anne Coltrane was made as follows: Vote to support the relocation of the cabin and related structures currently located off Hopkins Road to Museum property, provided that the Town of Kernersville bear the cost of site preparation, relocation, and set up costs associated with such a relocation. Motion seconded by Angie Pearman. Motion passed with unanimous approval.
Jason also added that a replacement for Bethany will be hired.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:20
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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